
It has been our History focus week this week, with the high point being our Historical Costume day on Wednes-

day.  We had Evacuees, Vikings, Romans, Cavemen as well as outfits from the   Edwardian times (Titanic) and 

also from a more modern Britain!   Our teachers also got involved too!  At the end of the day, the children came 

together in the hall to do a History Showcase where children from each class shared with the school what they  

have been learning about in their History units and Mr Henaghen helped them create a human timeline showing 

where the different events sat next to each other on the historical timeline!  You can see some photographs in 

our learning this week section of the newsletter.  Here are some of the children’s  reflections… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You will notice that we have made some changes to our newsletter over this half term and also this week.  We 

have tried to provide you with a range of information about what the children have been learning, other events 

happening in school and also different events link to our church and local community.  This week, we have also 

adjusted our diary dates section which will hopefully help make things easier to see what is coming up over the 

coming weeks and in the future. 

We are really looking forward to our last week of learning in our first half term.  We have been so very            

impressed with the way that the children have started the year and cannot wait to see where there learning 

takes them next half term.  On behalf of the Winwick Team, we hope you have a wonderful half term when it 

arrives.   

                                                                                                                                      Mrs Duckett and The Winwick Team 

Our School Vision: ‘In God’s love, aspire and achieve to be the best.’  - Corinthians 16:14 

Headteacher: Mrs Laura Duckett 

Acting Deputy Headteacher: Mr Nathan Henaghen 

Chair of Governors: Mrs J Neal     

Email: winwick_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk  

This half term’s value - Service 

Week Of:  16th October to 20th October 2023 

YEAR 2   

We’ve been learning about the Titanic and 

learning how it was so big compared to the 

ones that came before it.   

YEAR 1  

I have been enjoying learning about what 

old teddy bears use to be like. So, the 

older ones have longer noses and the 

older ones have different glass eyes.  

RECEPTION 

We stood in a line and Miss Platt asked us to 

stand in our birthdays and be in an order. 

But I couldn’t remember mine but it was 

okay because Miss Platt had a list! 

YEAR 3 

We have been learning about the Bronze Age, 

Stone Age and the Neolithic Age.  Bronze is better 

than stone because it can be made sharper to cut 

down trees to make a space for farms because 

that was the most famous job. 

YEAR 4  

I loved that we learned more 

about History and I loved learning 

about Boudicca and Julius Caesar.  

YEAR 5   

We have been learning about the Anglo-

Saxons.  They came from Denmark and      

Germany and came because, where they came 

from, they didn't have enough farming space.  

They were mainly farmers not warriors so they 

came over because they wanted to build farms 

here. 

YEAR 6   

We have been learning about rationing and the Blitz.  I have learned about how they had to ration food in World War II and two-

thirds of the food supply came from overseas so they had to ration food because while it was coming over, it was coming over on 

boats and they could be bombed. 



 
 
 

 

Tuesday 24th October: Flu Vaccinations for all pupils – further information to follow.  

Friday 27th October – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM (3.15pm EYFS/KS1 & 3.20pm KS2)  

w/c 30.10.23: HALF TERM 

 
 

w/c Monday 13th November:  UK Parliament Week 
Tuesday 14th November, 9.30am: New Reception 2024 Showround 
Wednesday 15th November: Parents Evening (Further details to follow via School PING; appointments will be bookable via School 
PING also. 
Thursday 16th November: GRACE Parliament Event at the SMILE Centre (School Council) 
 
w/c Monday 20th November – Friendship & Anti bullying Week.   
Tuesday 21st November: Flu Vaccination catch up session – further information to follow. 
Wednesday 22nd November, 9-9.30am: Parental Mathematics Morning. One adult per child is invited to attend our Mathematics 
morning to come into school to spend some time with your child working on some Mathematics activities with them.  (Further de-
tails to follow). 
Friday 24th November, 4pm: New Reception 2024 Showround 
 
w/c Monday 27th November: Assessment Week  
 
w/c Monday 4th December: Geography Focus Week  
Friday 8th December: Christmas Jumper Day – Fundraiser for the Winwick Christmas Tree (St Oswald’s) – Children are invited to 
wear their Christmas Jumpers for a £1 donation to the Winwick Christmas Tree Fund. 
 
Thursday 14Th December:  St Rocco’s Elf Run – More details to follow.   
Thursday 14Th December, 3.30pm:  PTFA Christmas Fair (Further details to follow) 
Friday 15th December: After-school Enrichment Clubs finish; there will be no afterschool Enrichment Clubs in the last week. 
 
Monday 18th December, 9am and 2pm: KS1 Nativity Performances:  Each child will be allocated 1 ticket for each performance due 
to space in the hall.  These will be sent out at the beginning of December.  
Tuesday 19th December, 2pm at St Oswald’s Church: Key Stage 2 Carol Concert – Parents/Carers are invited to join us at St Os-
wald’s for our Carol Service. Each family will be allocated 2 tickets for the Carol Concert due to space in the church.  These will be 
sent out at the beginning of December. 
Tuesday 19th December: EYFS & KS1 Panto Visit – Sleeping Beauty.   
Wednesday 20th & Thursday 21st December: No Breakfast Club or Link Club 
Wednesday 20th December: Christmas Party Day.  Children are invited to dress in their party clothes for the day. 
 
Thursday 21st December, 2pm:  SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTIMAS  

 
 
 

 

Monday 6th November, 8.45am: School re-opens for all children. 
 
w/c Monday 6th November: After-school Enrichment Clubs begin. 
 
Tuesday 7th November, 9.30am: New Reception 2024 Showround. 
 
Friday 10th November to Friday 8th December: Year 4 weekly Swimming lessons on a Friday – Swimming Kits needed. 
 
Friday 10th November: Remembrance Service in School  
 
Sunday 12th November, 11am: Remembrance Service at St Oswald’s Church.  All families invited to attend.  Our school choir have 
also been invited to sing at this event – further details will follow via School PING – group would meet at 10.30am before the     
service.  



 



 

YEAR 2 PICTURE 



 



 

https://warrington.foodbank.org.uk/

give-help/donate-money/  

If you would still like 

to make a donation 

to the Warrington 

Foodbank, see the 

link below. 

https://warrington.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money/
https://warrington.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money/


Reception: Freya R 

Year 1:  Seb C 

Year 2: Charlotte D 

Year 3: Arjun K 

Year 4: Toby D, Lacey J and Ruth A 

Year 5: Ila H 

Year 6 : Harriet J 

Reception: Ida S 

Year 1:  Toby P 

Year 2: Mia M 

Year 3: Nancie H 

Year 4: Francesca K 

Year 5: Ethan H 

Year 6 : James I 

Reception: Evie MA 

Year 1:  Olivia W 

Year 2: Jesse CP 

Year 3: Eshaal K 

Year 4: Curtis D 

Year 5: Isabelle F 

Year 6 : Frankie R 

Reception: Thomas D 

Year 1:  Isaac C 

Year 2: Samantha H 

Year 3: Jack H 

Year 4: Beau M 

Year 5: Amelia R 

Year 6 : Luke P 

Reception: Isabella R 

Year 1:  Bea W 

Year 2: Alba D 

Year 3: Alyssa R 

Year 4: Florence S 

Year 5: Isla M 

Year 6 : Alex O 

Dojos KS1  - Year 2 

Dojos KS2 – Year 4 

Attendance : 

  Y1 with  99.7% 

Golden Broom:  

Year 6 

House Points:  

Isaac Newton 

Reading Award:  

Reception 



         
 



       

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s that time of year again!  

Last week we sent out details about our PTFA Scarecrow Trail for 2023. 

There’s still time to get involved and enter a scarecrow, or just find out about 

when to get the family together for an Autumn walk to go along the trail and 

look at everyone else's entries.    

Follow the link below for more details... 

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/

winwickcofeprimaryschool/1032092 

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/winwickcofeprimaryschool/1032092
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/winwickcofeprimaryschool/1032092


         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

As a church school, our church at St Oswald’s is really important to us.  Our children love being 

able to visit the church to attend services and different events throughout the school year and 

it is important that we support them as part of our wider community. 

Each week, we will share information linked to St Oswald’s with you on our newsletter and we 

will also be sharing different key dates with you about the events in our local community that 

are supporting our church.   

Church Services 

 

 

Sunday 22 October, 11.00 am - Holy Communion led by Rev Veronica  

 

Even though there is always a warm welcome at Church, we advise you to 

dress according to the weather. Please wrap up warm. 

 

Messy Church has also resumed and you can keep up with updates on the 

Facebook page: Messy Church - St Oswald's Winwick  

 

Our joint services are held at: 

Christ Church, Lady Lane, Croft, WA3 7AU 

Newchurch Parish Church, Church Lane, Culcheth, WA3 5ET  

Events      

https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/events.html 

"Warm and Welcome Chat" 

In the church hall from 10.00am to 12pm, Thursdays. 

 

Everyone is welcome, especially those who are feeling lonely!  Come along to the church hall and meet other people, 

have a chat, refreshments provided at no charge.   

Please help us spread the word to let everyone know! 

 

Next dates: TBC 

www.stoswald

CAN YOU HELP?? 

St Oswald’s Children’s Sunday Club is currently not running as they have no one to lead it. 

Do you, or any one you know, think that they would be able to support and lead their Sun-

day Club? If so, please get in touch with  

 

Usual sessions are on a Sunday morningduring the Church service at St Oswald’s  (term 

time only).   

https://www.facebook.com/messychurchstoswaldwinwick/
https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/events.html
https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/


         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

A fantastic opportunity for the community to get together.  There are 30 local 

bakers (including children) in 6 categories.  Choose a category to judge, buy a 

tasting ticket, release your inner Pru Leith and vote for your favourite!  



         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

Mrs Jenkinson has been liaising with the Winwick Litter Network and it would be lovely if we can support 

them with their initiative to support not only Winwick, but the wider Warrington area.  We are arranging 

for a collection point at school where you can drop off your crushed aluminium drinks cans  which will be 

collected.  We are awaiting confirmation about when this will begin and our Eco Warriors will send a PING 

out with more details when we know more; in the meantime, please rinse out and crush any aluminium 

drinks and collect them ready to drop into school.  Thank you for helping to support our community! 



      
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 


